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PHA Information Exchange Service

ALERT

RECALL OF PED-EL® (KABIVITRUM)
NUTRITIVE SOLUTION

The Company has instituted a recall of PED-EL® 20 ml vials, a solution containing
electrolytes, trace elements and glucose, indicated for intravenous nutrition of neonates and
infants (batches 54150-01 and 54150-02), as a precautionary measure because the rubber bungs
on a number of vials appeared to be misshapen, indicating that seals may be defective.

Recipients of these batches, which have been distributed in the UK, are requested to return
all stocks direct to their supplier.

Products from batch no. 54150-53 which have been sent to other countries will not be
recalled.

Reference: Medicines Control Agency Drug Alert, 17 August 1990.
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